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The term of servant is not a term we readily use to 
describe our Lord but this is exactly how He describes 
himself in Mark 10:45 “For even the Son of man came 
not to be ministered unto, but to minister, and to give 
his life a ransom for many.” The prophet Isaiah speaks 
of this servant in what are known as the Servant Songs 
which are found in chapters 42:1-9, 49:1-13, 50:4-11, 
and 52:13-53:12. These passages are rightly applied to 
our Savior Jesus Christ for He is the fulfillment of these 
passages as is readily seen in the reading of these texts 
and then seeing their fulfillment in the life, death, and 
resurrection of Jesus. For the sake of this article we will 
look at the first passage.

Isaiah 42:1-9  “Behold my servant, whom I uphold; 
mine elect, in whom my soul delighteth; I have put my 
spirit upon him: he shall bring forth judgment to the 
Gentiles. He shall not cry, nor lift up, nor cause his 
voice to be heard in the street.  A bruised reed shall he 
not break, and the smoking flax shall he not quench: 
he shall bring forth judgment unto truth. He shall not 
fail nor be discouraged, till he have set judgment in 
the earth: and the isles shall wait for his law.  Thus 
saith God the LORD, he that created the heavens, and 
stretched them out; he that spread forth the earth, and 
that which cometh out of it; he that giveth breath unto 
the people upon it, and spirit to them that walk therein: 
I the LORD have called thee in righteousness, and will 
hold thine hand, and will keep thee, and give thee for 
a covenant of the people, for a light of the Gentiles; To 
open the blind eyes, to bring out the prisoners from the 
prison, and them that sit in darkness out of the prison 
house. I am the LORD: that is my name: and my glory 
will I not give to another, neither my praise to graven 
images. Behold, the former things are come to pass, 
and new things do I declare: before they spring forth I 
tell you of them.”

The gospel of Matthew speaks of this text 
being fulfilled in Jesus: Matthew 12:16-21 “And 
(Jesus) charged them that they should not make him 
known:That it might be fulfilled which was spoken by 
Esaias the prophet, saying,  Behold my servant, whom 

I have chosen; my beloved, in whom my soul is well 
pleased: I will put my spirit upon him, and he shall 
shew judgment to the Gentiles.He shall not strive, nor 
cry; neither shall any man hear his voice in the streets. 
A bruised reed shall he not break, and smoking flax 
shall he not quench, till he send forth judgment unto 
victory. And in his name shall the Gentiles trust.” In 
this context Jesus had just healed a man with a withered 
hand and though the Pharisees were enraged because 
He did this on the Sabbath, nevertheless great crowds 
followed him and he healed them all. Jesus over and 
over demonstrated himself as a compassionate servant 
of the people he ministered to. He healed the blind, 
the lame, the deaf, and all kinds of other diseases that 
were plaguing the people. He indeed ministered to the 
needs of the people rather than them ministering to 
him. This is the Servant who is chosen of God to judge 
His people. His judgment though is not a condemning 
sentence unto death but rather a deliverance from death 
unto life because He comes to give His life as a ransom 
for many. The prophet Isaiah records the servant songs 
for us to see the graciousness of our God. The ancient 
Israelites needed hope in the midst of their trials and 
struggles, someone to look to for help and deliverance. 
“Behold my servant” then becomes a beacon of hope 
for them as well as us because He has come to restore 
the bruised reed not destroy it. He has come to fan 
into flames the smoking flax or the faintly burning 
wick rather than to snuff it out. The Servant who is 
Jesus came to establish salvation for the Jews and the 
Gentiles. He who was in the beginning with God and 
by whom all things were made and without Him was 
not anything made that was made became a servant 
to all that He might bring us unto Himself. We, who 
were dead in our trespasses and sins. To us this Servant 
came who would become the Suffering Servant to take 
our sins upon Himself so that we could be declared 
righteous. 2 Corinthians 5:21 “For he hath made him to 
be sin for us, who knew no sin; that we might be made 
the righteousness of God in him.” This is the judgment 
unto truth or victory.              continued on next page. 

Behold My Servant



Birth Announcements
Levi & Andrea Yliniemi 

announce the birth of their 
second son. Flynn Richard 
was born on November 
6, 2013 at St. Joseph’s 
Hospital in Park Rapids, 
MN. Flynn weighed 8 
pounds 6 ounces and was 
20 inches tall. Flynn was 
welcomed home by his 
parents and brother Brody. 
Flynn’s grandparents are 

Richard and DarLayne Yliniemi of Menahga and Kenny 
and Pam Holgate or rural Frazee, MN. 

Darren & Sonya 
Keranen announce the 
birth of their first child. 
Matix John was born on 
November 14, 2013 at 
the hospital in Detroit 
Lakes,  MN. Matix 
weighed 7 pounds 13 
ounces and was 19.5 
inches tall.
Matix’s grandparents 

are Matt & Jill Traffie of 
New Ipswich, NH and 
Arnold & Cynthia Keranen of Wolf Lake, MN.

Wedding

Curtis Aho and Ruby Tumberg were married on January 
4, 2014 at the New York Mills Apostolic Lutheran 
Church. A reception was held following the ceremony.

Special Services

Spruce Grove Apostolic Lutheran Church will be 
holding Special Services from Friday, March 7th through 
Sunday, March 9th. 
The guest speakers will be Bruce Estola from Ironwood, 

Michigna and Vesa Poyhtari from Oulu, Finland.  
Services will be held Friday evening at 7:30 PM, 

Saturday evening at 7:30 PM and Sunday at 10:30 AM 
and 1:30 PM.  Coffee will be served after the evening 
and afternoon services and lunch will be served after the 
Sunday morning service. 
Everyone is invited to attend.  

Pastor’s article, continued from front page.                    
This is the justice that God brings upon the human race. 
We who deserved only condemnation and punishment 
receive instead acquittal and reward. This only a 
gracious God can give, a God who loves His people and 
in His care for them offers His grace and forgiveness 
through the work of His Servant.

This passage finally speaks to us of the new covenant 
established by this servant. The new covenant which 
the prophet Jeremiah spoke of as well and the Hebrew 
writer quoted: Hebrews 8:11-12 “And they shall not 
teach every man his neighbour, and every man his 
brother, saying, Know the Lord: for all shall know me, 
from the least to the greatest. For I will be merciful to 
their unrighteousness, and their sins and their iniquities 
will I remember no more.” This servant makes all of 
this a reality for us. He takes that which is old and 
fulfills it and establishes the new which declares to you 
and me that we are forgiven and all is well. So this new 
year let us continue to “Behold the Servant”. Continue 
to look to Jesus who indeed is the author and finisher 
of our faith.

God’s Peace, Pastor Dennis Hannu

Grandchild Announcements

Raymond & Janet Aho announce the birth of a 
granddaughter. Alizah Rhonda was born on November 
14, 2013 to their daughter Emma and her husband Amos 
Traffie of High Point, NC.  Other grandparents areWayne 
and the late Rhonda Traffie of Rindge, NH. 

Armas & Pat Aho announce the birth of a granddaughter. 
Renna Jean was born on January 8, 2014 to their daughter 
Molly and her husband Sam Seppala of Rindge, NH.  
Other grandparents are Sam & Ruth Seppala of NH.



Grady Brock Anderson, son of Brock & Ramona 
Anderson of Menahga, was baptized on December 22, 
2013 at the Spruce Grove Apostolic Lutheran Church by 
Pastor Dennis Hannu. 
His sponsors are Aspen Anderson, Lakyn Anderson, 

and Neil & Amanda Aho all of Menahga. 
His grandparents are Bret & LaRae Anderson of 

Menahga and Joshua & Deborah Aho of Frazee. His 
great-grandparents are Edith Rennewanz of Menahga, 
Donna Anderson of Wadena, Elsie Aho of Frazee, and 
George Salmonson of Park Rapids.

Wes Timothy Aho, son of Adrian & Tamra Aho of 
Osage, was baptized on Saturday, December 7, 2013, at 
the Spruce Grove Apostolic Lutheran Church by Pastor 
Dennis Hannu. 
His sponsors are Jamin & Gina Aho of rural Frazee, 

Neil & Amanda Aho of rural Menahga, and Tanya 
Sauvola of rural Frazee. 
His grandparents are Reino & Peggy Aho of rural 

Frazee and Timothy & Mary Haapala of Menahga. His 
great-grandparents are Elsie Aho of rural Frazee and 
Virginia Haapala of Menahga.

Alizah Rhonda Traffie, daughter of Amos and Emma 
(Aho) Traffie of High Point, North Carolina was baptized 
at the Raymond Aho home in rural Frazee on Saturday 
evening  January 4, 2014 by Rev. Elmer Yliniemi.  
Her sponsors are Brian and Elsa Hill, Pasco, WA,  Tell 

and Diana Somero, Hayti, SD, and Caleb Kandoll, 
Sophia, NC.
Grandparents are Raymond and Janet Aho of Frazee, 

and Wayne and the late Rhonda Traffie of Rindge, 
NH.  Great-grandparents are Elsie Aho, Frazee; Jennie 
Hanson, Watertown, SD; Jennie Traffie, New Ipswich, 
NH; and Roland and Lorraine Goddard, Rindge, NH.

Baptisms

Flynn Richard Yliniemi, son of Levi & Andrea Yliniemi 
of Menahga, was baptized on Sunday morning, January 
12, 2014, at the Spruce Grove Apostolic Lutheran 
Church by Pastor Dennis Hannu. 
His sponsors are Ronald & Lesley Yliniemi of Menahga 

and Ryan & Stacy Gray of Oklahoma City, OK. 
His grandparents are Richard & DarLayne Yliniemi of 

Menahga and Ken & Pam Holgate of Frazee. His great-
grandparents are Dick & Jane Deike of Detroit Lakes 
and Kenny & Eunice Holgate of Mora, MN.

Ladies Fellowship

The Ladies of the church and their children are invited 
to the church on Thursday, February 13th at 10:30 AM 
for a time of fellowship. 



Remember in Prayer

“…pray one for another, that ye may be healed.  The 
effectual fervent prayer of a righteous man 
availeth much” (James 5:16)

• Family of Everett Hannu
• Family of James Edward Yliniemi
• Debbie Haataja
• Lorraine Matson
• Elias Aho
• Pastor Ron Holmgren
• Marvin & June Nelmark
• Raphael & Linda Aho
• Art Latto
• The MaryAnn Salmonson family
• Ray & Marge Kumma
• Martha Aho
• Those who are suffering from the many illnesses 

that have been going around.

Continue to remember in prayer:
National Leaders  Our Missionaries  
Our Children & Youth    Our Military   
Our Elderly   Roy Yliniemi
Shirley Yliniemi  Joan Koskela   
Elsie Aho   Billy Nelmark 
   
Our Church, our Pastor and Church leaders.
Sunday School Teachers and Students

The Sunday School Program was held on Sunday, December 15, 2013. 
Pictured above is the more than 90 students in 

Pre-school to 9th grades singing the closing songs of the program.

Thank you for all your support, thoughts, prayers, cards 
and gifts during Mom’s illness and passing. Many of 
you worked in the kitchen and provided delicious food, 
bars and cakes at her funeral. Some brought gifts to the 
house and others pitched in where help was needed. And 
still others offered words of encouragement through 
God’s Word and visits. Please know how much it is 
appreciated.  Being part of a church family encourages 
us in many ways and we (including Mom) saw the love 
and care shown to all of us.  We are grateful.
As we think of Mom, one of the cards said simply, 

“When we are called . . . . it is time to go home.”  How 
blessed is she!  And how blessed are all God’s children 
to have a home up in heaven. 
Love and God’s Peace, 
George, Deborah, Rebecca, and Patricia

Thank you all for your prayers, support and gifts 
while recovering these last few months it was greatly 
appreciated.  
    Reino Aho

Thank you for the prayers, cards and gifts that you gave 
to my family and I over the Christmas season and this 
past year!
We pray that you all  have a wonderful New Year.  
God Bless each of you, 
 Pastor Dennis, Miriam, Elissa, Eli, Emily, 
 William & Allen

Thank You



The last couple months have been very busy and uplifting for our youth group. We have put on 
an elders dinner, went caroling, and hosted a youth weekend. 
The Elder’s dinner was held on 
November 17th. It was such an honor 
to serve 40 elders from the church 
and community that were able to 
attend. They are such a blessing 
to our congregation. Big thanks to 
Alethea Impola, and Stacie Aho for 
being the main coordinators of the 
event. 
Caroling was on a cold Sunday afternoon right before Christmas. We pray that our singing 
brought a little warmth into the hearts of those that heard us. We handed out 40 little fruit 
baskets along with cookies to the elderly. If we missed you we are sorry, hope to get to you 
next year! 
The Youth Weekend was held right at the end of the year. What a way to end 2013 by learning 
how to TRUST! We had 71 youth register; from WA, SD, ND, MI, NH, SC and MN. The event 
started on Sunday, December 29th after church, and ended on Tuesday, Decmber 31st after 
breakfast. Few highlights would be the icebreaker games, sermons on TRUST, the men/women 
separate session on “Trusting God with your Future”, marriage panel, and going to the Perham 
Area Community Center for some fun. Thanks to all of our own youth who participated and 
helped out. Special thanks to Jesse and Judy Aho, Rodney and Hannah Aho, Jared and Kendra 
Sikkila and Jamin and Gina Aho. Just want to say a special thanks to anyone who contributed 
in any way. We couldn’t have done it without the help from our congregation and church family. 

We are praying that 2014 will be filled with more blessings from our wonderful Savior and King. 
Please let us know if we can serve you in any way.  --- The Youth of SGALC
 YOUTH GROUP- BIBLE STUDY
We would love to have more youth attend our Bible studies. We meet on the 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays of each month unless there is church. If your youth would need a ride please contact 
someone closest to you that regularly attends or contact Tyrone.  Youth ages 14 and over are 
welcome to attend.   Tyrone Aho can be reached at 218-230-4098.

The last couple months have been very busy and uplifting for our youth group. We have put on The last couple months have been very busy and uplifting for our youth group. We have put on The last couple months have been very busy and uplifting for our youth group. We have put on The last couple months have been very busy and uplifting for our youth group. We have put on 
Y O U T H  N E W S



• Pastor Dennis & Miriam Hannu & family traveled to SC to attend Everett Hannu’s (Dennis’s grandfather) 
funeral.

• Kendra Sikkila traveled to SC to attend the funeral of her grandfather, Everett Hannu.
• Raymond & Janet Aho had all of their children and their families here for their son Curtis’ wedding.
• Deborah Aho traveled to WA to visit family.
• Nate & Carrie Aho traveled to WA to visit family.
• Chuck & Leila Aho and family traveled to MI to visit family.
• Victor Jr. & Stacy Aho and family traveled to MI to visit family.
• Keith & Jamie Aho and family traveled to NH to visit family.
• Reino & Peggy Aho and family traveled to NH for Thanksgiving.
• Jared & Kendra Sikkila hosted the youth at their home on New Year’s Eve.
• Joe & Jasmine Christiansen traveled to SC to visit family.
• Jethro & Molly Impola traveled to WA to visit family.
• Loren & Karla Imploa traveled to WA to visit family.
• Pastor Dennis & Miriam Hannu are hosting a foreign exchange student from Finland.  Julia Suutari is 17 

years old and is from Kerava, Finland, which is near Helsinki. Julia is attending Sebeka High School and is a 
junior. She will be at the Hannu’s until June.

• Pastor Elmer received an award from Green Pine Acres.
A surprise Coffee party was held for Pastor Elmer Yliniemi at the Green Pine Acres Nursing 

home in Menahga, after the last scheduled Finnish song service he held there on December 
19, 2013.  Clair Erickson, Administrator, presented Elmer with a clock which was inscribed 
as follows:   Elmer Yliniemi, 40 years of dedicated Service, Green Pine Acres.  
Pastor Elmer went to Green Pine Acres twice a month (A communion service and a Finnish 

song service) from 1974 until 2010 when Pastor Dennis took over the communion service, 
but Elmer continued with the Finnish song service until December. 

                           Some of the visitors in the past few months were:
• Jed & Krista Estola & family from MI.
• Brent & Karen Seppanen and son Peyton from SD.
• Jesse & Judy Aho from MI.
• Jake & Holly Latto and daughter Lylah from 

Canada.
• Anthony & Karen St. Martin and children from WA.
• Todd & Rhonda Niskanen from SC.
• Jimmy & Clara Estola & family from MI.
• Philip Impola and some of his children from SC.
• Jonas Impola from WA.
• Reann Malysh and Halia Heverra from Canada.
• Carmella Lopez & Kaisa Hill from WA.
• Paul & Emily Aho from Kingston, MN
• Tauno & Meghan Olson from SD.
• Warren & Pirjoliisa Ketola from NH.
• Keith & Leah Dupuis from NH.
• Molly Seppala & children from NH.
• Craig, Lisa and Marcus Sunnarborg from WA.
• Darin Seppanen from SD.
• Kurt Seppanen from SD.
• Chris Sigreson and boys from St. Cloud.
• Eno Yliniemi from WA.

• Roland & Sarah Seppala from SC.
• Lars Seppala from SC.
• Marc & Kiersten Tumberg and Samson from MI.
• Lewey & Jane Somero and family from MI.
• David & Wanda Aho from NH.
• Caleb Aho from NH.
• Heather Marrelli from Canada.
• Kevin Aho from WA.
• Roxanne & Donald and family from WA.
• Ray & Rosanna Kulla and family from SD.
• Ivar & Elizabeth Kulla from SD.
• Jake & Robyn Juusila from WA.  
• Michael Aho from NH.
• Roy & Mary Aho from NH.
• Alan & Nora Bergman & family from OR.
• Also many hunters were in the area.
• There were also many youth in the area from MI, 

WA, NH, SD, ND, and all over MN for the youth 
weekend.

Thanks to those who visit here, we are truly blessed.

News & Notes



Funeral

James Edward Yliniemi, age 
76, of Frazee, MN, passed away 
on Sunday, December 8, 2013, 
at Sanford Health in Fargo, ND.
James was born on November 

10, 1937 on the family farm in 
Toad Lake Township, Becker 
Co., MN to Isacki (Ike) and 
Aili Yliniemi.  He graduated 
from Frazee High School with 

the class of 1956.  After graduation James moved 
to Minneapolis, MN where he began working for 
Honeywell as a machinist.  He was drafted into the 
Army in 1958 and was stationed in Guam where he rose 
to the rank of E-4.  Upon his honorable discharge, he 
returned to Minneapolis where he resumed his career 
with Honeywell.  James was united in marriage to Marie 
Taskey on January 14, 1961. This union was blessed 
with four children:  Cindy, Joy, Roger and Joe.  He made 
his home in the Osage/Snellman area.  James and Marie 
were divorced in 1977.  In addition to farming, James 
worked as a mail carrier for the U.S. Postal Service and 
owned and operated the Snellman Store.   He was also 
a skilled carpenter and could be found in his workshop 
most days crafting beautiful custom cabinets. 
James was an active member of Spruce Grove Apostolic 

Lutheran Church in Wolf Lake.  He was also a member 
of the Finnish American Historical Society and served as 
the chairman of Wolf Lake Township and Fire Warden 
for over 20 years.  Family was extremely important to 
James and he met with all his brothers and sisters every 
Sunday for lunch without fail.  Above all, he loved his 
children and grandchildren and always looked forward 
to their visits.

He is survived by his four children:  Cindy Hart of 
Park Rapids, Joy (Gene) Kraushaar of Park Rapids, 
Roger (Robyn) Yliniemi of West Fargo, ND, and 
Joe (Lisa) Yliniemi of Phoenix, AZ; 6 siblings:  Roy 
Yliniemi of Fergus Falls, MN, Helen Laine of Detroit 
Lakes, MN, Elmer (Miriam) Yliniemi of Frazee, 
MN, Hazel Yliniemi of Frazee, MN, Hulda (Bruce) 
Sannes of Frazee, MN and Patricia (Arlan) Ervasti of 
Bertha, MN; 11 grandchildren:  Ryan, Heather, Jessica, 
Hannah, Sara, Shelby, A.J., Britney, Cole, Conner and 
Logan; 8 great-grandchildren:  Haillee, Evan, Colin, 
Brayden, Mercadees, Brooklin, Whitney and Mary; 3 
step-grandchildren:  Ashley, Kim and Nick; as well as 
numerous nieces, nephews, other relatives and friends.
James was preceded in death by his parents, three 

siblings in infancy, Brother-in-law: Art Laine and Sister-
in-law: Hazel Michaelson Yliniemi.
Funeral services were held on Saturday, December 14, 

2013 at Spruce Grove Apostolic Lutheran Church in 
Wolf Lake with Reverend Dennis Hannu and Reverend 
Elmer Yliniemi officiating.  Casketbearers were Ryan 
Hart, A.J. Feltus, Cole Yliniemi, Conner Yliniemi, Rick 
Laine, Chris Sannes, Jason Ervasti and Isak Yliniemi. 
Honorary casketbearers were Kenny Yliniemi and 
Logan Yliniemi.   Deborah Aho was the organist.  
Military Honors were provided by the Star Of The North 
Marine Corp League. Interment was at the Pickeral Lake 
Cemetery in Wolf Lake.
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Pastor Dennis Hannu 
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Secretary:  Neil Aho  (218)538-6690
Treasurer: Jamin Aho (218)538-6677
Members:  Armas Aho (218)564-4397
  Justin Impola (218)639-9901
  Joshua Aho (218)538-6719
  Jeremy Howard (218)564-5381
  Victor Aho Jr.   (218)564-5222
Financial Secretary & Newsletter Editor:
  Dayna Anderson (218)564-5093
Sunday School Superintendent: 
   Jason Aho  (218)538-6732

Milestones

Greta Hillukka
 10th Birthday
    1/8/2014
Ray Kumma
 89th Birthday
   1/9/2014 
Brock Anderson
 30th Birthday
   1/17/2014
Lila Yliniemi
 82nd Birthday
   2/5/2014

Harry & Lori Aho
 35th Anniversary
   2/17/2014
Lila Impola
 20th Birthday
   2/23/2014
Tori Aho
 20th Birthday
   2/25/2014



Spruce Grove Apostolic Lutheran Church
15275 Co. Hwy 45
Menahga, MN 56464

Radio Broadcast
Echoes of Mercy broadcast  KWAD Wadena    
920 & 1430 AM Sundays:   8:05 A.M. – English,  9:00 
A.M. - Finnish Sponsored by Spruce Grove, Menahga 
and New York Mills Apostolic Lutheran Churches

Church Website
You are invited to check out the church website at:
 www.sprucegrovechurch.org New pictures are added 
often. Services are live online and are also recorded and 
may be accessed any time.  Please call the church at 
(218) 538-6540 if you have any problems.

Newsletter
The newsletter is also available online, if you prefer 
not to receive the newsletter by mail, please e-mail 
sgalcnewsletter@gmail.com and ask to be removed 
from our mailing list. Also if you know of anyone who 
would like to receiver our newsletter, please call the 
church at 218-538-6540 and leave the name & address 
of the person who would like to receive it.

Telephone Services
Services can be listened to over the telephone, please 

check the calendar for details.

Non-Profit Org.
Permit # 11

U.S. POSTAGE
Menahga, MN 

56464

Sunday Meals at Church Notice
If you are on a dinner group, but not serving on a Sunday 

when there is a meal, please bring a dessert and a salad. 
If you are not on a group and would like to bring either a 
salad or dessert, please feel free to do so. All meals will 
be potluck unless announced in church.

Cookbooks For Sale
Spruce Grove Church has 2 cookbooks for sale. 
Tastes for All Seasons (#1) and Feed on His Word 
(#2)
If you would like to purchase a cookbook, please 
contact Amanda Aho. The cost is $12.50 per book; 
shipping is $2.50 per book.  Make checks payable to 
Spruce Grove Church Ladies and send to: Amanda 
Aho, 15610 490th Ave., Menahga, MN 56464. Please 
specify how many and which cookbook(s) you would 
like to purchase: cookbook #1 or cookbook #2.
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Organist: Betsy

Organists: Deborah & Ramona Sound: Tyrone

Sound: Jamin

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

Organist: Sarah

Sound: Chet

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

Organist: Betsy

Organist: Megan Sound: Nate

Sound: Neil

26 27 28 29 30 31

Organist: Deborah

Sound: Andrew Coffee Group # 9

Dinner Following Service (Group # 2)

Alvin & Alisha Aho

Raymond & Janet Aho

Jethro & Molly Impola

Jared & Jolene Aho

JANUARY  2014
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Worship Service & 7:30 PM 8:00 PM

Sunday School 10:00 AM

Adult Bible Class 10:00 AM Youth Group Worship Service

Coffee Group # 7

Adult Bible Study

Sunday School 10:00 AM

2:00 PM

8:00 PM

Family Bible Study

Coffee Group # 8

Worship Service

7:30 PM 2:00 PM 8:00 PM

Youth Group Adult Bible Study

2:00 PM Sound: Tyrone

Sunday School 10:00 AM Green Pine Acres Song Service

Organist: Patricia

Nursing Home Family Bible Study 8:00 PM

The numbers to dial to listen to the services over the telephone are:

Wolf Lake:  538-1030         Menahga:  564-1030

Aldrich:  445-1030            Nimrod:  472-1030

Sebeka:  837-1030

The pin number will be 787565# for all services.  When you call in, you will be 

asked for the participant code and that is when you will dial the pin number followed 

by the #. Then it will ask for your name, this is optional, you can either say your 

name and press # or just stay on the line and it will connect you after about 5 

seconds.

January Cleaning Group

Communion 11:00 AM

Adult Bible Class 10:00 AM

Worship Service 11:00 AM

Adult Bible Class 10:00 AM

Worship Service 11:00 AM

Adult Bible Class 10:00 AM

Worship Service 11:00 AM Service 8:00 PM

Sunday School 10:00 AM



1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

Organists: Ramona & Jolie

Sound: Jason

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

Organist: Megan

Organist: Sarah Sound: Tyrone

Sound: Jamin

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

Organist: Betsy

Sound: Chet

23 24 25 26 27 28 3/1

Organist: Patricia

Organist: Deborah Sound: Nate

Sound: Andrew

3/2 3/3 3/4 3/5 3/6 3/7 3/8

Organist: Sarah Organist: Megan

Organists: Jolie & Betsy Sound: Tyrone Sound: Nate

Sound: Neil

3/9 Worship Service 10:30 AM 3/10 3/11 3/12 3/13 3/14 3/15

Organist: Deborah

Sound: Jason

Lunch Following the 10:30 AM Service

Organist: Patricia

Sound: Jamin Coffee after the 1:30 Service  Group # 5

Nick & Megan Aho

Justin & Miranda Impola

Tim & Sarah Aho

Victor Jr. & Stacy Aho

Coffee Groups # 1 & 2

Worship Service

Coffee Groups # 3 & 4

Ash Wednesday

The numbers to dial to listen to the services over the telephone are:

Wolf Lake:  538-1030         Menahga:  564-1030

Aldrich:  445-1030            Nimrod:  472-1030

Sebeka:  837-1030

The pin number will be 787565# for all services.  When you call in, you will be asked for 

the participant code and that is when you will dial the pin number followed by the #. Then 

it will ask for your name, this is optional, you can either say your name and press # or just 

stay on the line and it will connect you after about 5 seconds.

February Cleaning Group

Dinner Group # 3 Sound: Tyrone

Lent Service

7:30 PM

Organist: BetsyWorship Service 1:30 PM

Sunday School 10:00 AM

Worship Service & 7:30 PM 7:30 PM

Adult Bible Class 10:00 AM

Communion 11:00 AM

Worship Service

2:00 PM

Coffee Group # 11

Sunday School 10:00 AM Green Pine Acres Youth Group Worship Service

Worship Service 11:00 AM Service 2:00 PM

Adult Bible Class 10:00 AM Nursing Home 7:30 PM Adult Bible Study 8:00 PM

Worship Service 11:00 AM

Adult Bible Class 10:00 AM 8:00 PM

Worship Service 11:00 AM

Sunday School 10:00 AM Family Bible Study

Coffee Group # 10

2:00 PM

7:30 PM Adult Bible Study 8:00 PM

Sunday School 10:00 AM Youth Group Worship Service

Communion 11:00 AM

Worship Service & 8:00 PM

Sunday School 10:00 AM

Adult Bible Class 10:00 AM Family Bible Study

Coffee Group # 6

FEBRUARY 2014
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Adult Bible Class 10:00 AM


